          The joint Parish Council for East and West  

                  Orchard with Margaret Marsh
Draft Minutes for the 142nd meeting held on Tuesday 23rd August 2016 at Manston Village Hall.
Present:-           Cllr Mrs L Stranger (Chairman), Cllr Mrs V Stokes,

                          Cllr T Craven and Cllr M Bone   

In attendance:  P Knott (Clerk), District Cllr Mrs J Westbrook and 4 members of the public.

Apologies:         Cllr B Dawe-Lane and County Cllr Andrew Cattaway. 

46. Declaration of Interests: - There were no declarations of interest.
47. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 17th May 2016 

Cllr Mrs Stokes proposed “that the minutes of the meeting held on the 17th May 2016 should be approved as a correct record of that meeting”. Cllr Craven seconded and the vote was unanimous.
48. Matters arising from the 141st Minutes
a. Telephone Kiosk West Orchard- The chairman informed the meeting that preparatory work has started on the call box. Repainting will be completed by the time of the November meeting.  

b. Notice boards- Mr Mark Paull has indicated that he will provide a quotation to carry out the following repairs to the notice boards.
1. Margaret Marsh- Replace legs. Replace canopy, rub down and re-varnish.
2. East Orchard- Replace legs. Rub down and re-varnish 
3. West Orchard- Re-fix perspex, Rub down and re-varnish  

49. To receive the following reports 
District Cllr Mrs Westbrook presented a verbal report, informing members that Deborah Croney has stood down as chairman of NDDC. Graham Carr Jones from Stalbridge is the new Chairman and David Walsh from Gillingham Deputy chairman.
   The main NDDC office block at Norden is to close and the bulk of the site placed on the open market, with planning consent for affordable housing.  Two ancillary buildings at Norden will continue to provide accommodation for council staff.  Further discussions are currently taking place between the District Councils within Dorset, with a view to reorganising local government in the county. Workshops have been organised by the DAPTC, independently facilitated by Opinion Research Services, as part of a formal consultation process with Town and Parish Councils.     

   Agreement has finally been reached with the owner of Henstridge airfield. There will be no commercial flights and no military training at the airfield.

Minutes for meeting held on 23rd August 2015 continued-

50. Highways Matters
a. Traffic speed East Orchard- This item as included on the agenda following the receipt of the following email from a concerned resident of East Orchard.
As a resident of East Orchard, I am increasingly concerned by the speeds at which traffic travels through the village. Given the number of field entrances, houses along the lane (many on bends with poor visibility from their driveways) and the volumes of large agricultural vehicles, horse riders, dog walkers and cyclists, the national speed limit appears inappropriate. I am therefore requesting the support of the Parish Council in the submission of an application to the council to lower the speed limit in the area.
Cllr Bone informed the meeting that a previous attempt to implement a speed limit though East Orchard had been unsuccessful. The reasons given at the time were cost and that no traffic accidents had occurred along this stretch of road.   

Cllr Mrs Stanger proposed 'that the clerk should write to the relevant department at County Hall' Cllr Craven seconded and the vote was unanimous

b. Highway Maintenance

(i).  Blocked culvert at Margaret Marsh (Cllr Mrs Stokes)

(ii)  Winchells East Orchard – Flood warning signs and flood level indicator posts. (Cllr Bone)

(iii)  Poor condition of the road surface at West Orchard (Cllr Mrs Stranger)

(iv)  Fingerpost Bleaux Corner

All of the above matters currently outstanding. Two arms are missing from the finger post at Bleaux Corner. One is still on site at the base of the post.  Some temporary repairs have been made to potholes in the road at West Orchard and white paint markings left on the road surface, but to date no resurfacing has taken place. 
An email received from Roger Bell, Community Highways Officer Dorset Highways, on 26th April 2016, stated ‘This road is in need of some kind of resurfacing I am currently looking at options I will be in touch’
  The Clerk confirmed that he will bring these matters to the attention of Roger Bell and County Cllr Andrew Cattaway.
51. Web Site for Transparency Code Compliance
Awaiting approval of grant application

Cllr Bone proposed 'that the clerk should be authorised to instruct ‘visionict’ to proceed with the preparation of web site as soon as grant approval has been obtained'.  Cllr Craven seconded and the vote as unanimous     

52. To review the Parish Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations 

Cllr Bone proposed “that the Parish Council’s current Standing Orders and Financial Regulations should remain in place” Cllr Craven seconded and the vote was unanimous.
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53. Parish Warden for East Orchard

Cllr Mrs Stranger informed the meeting that Mrs has kindly offered to take over from the late Mrs Foot as the Parish Warden. The clerk to establish if the Parish Councils insurance policy includes public liability and personal injury cover for the Parish Wardens.
54. Finance
a. Internal Auditors report for FY 2015-2016. 
No matters of concern raised by the internal auditor.

b. Review of the effectiveness of the internal audit. 
The Clerk confirmed that the independent internal auditor, employed by the Parish Council to carry out the quarterly internal audit, has an audit certificate. Having looked at the way the internal audit is carried out, and the procedures currently in place, he was satisfied that the system of internal audit is effective and meets the standards required.  Looking through the list he could not identify any areas of concern. It would appear that everything is being done to meet the required standards. The internal auditor’s report is comprehensive and clearly set out

Cllr Bone proposed “that the Risk Assessments for the Internal Audit and Internal Auditor should be received and adopted”. Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.
c. Payments
(i). Internal Auditor@£100-00p
      (ii). Clerks net Salary Feb –August 2014@£225-28p
     (iii). Clerks PAYE   Feb – August 2014@£56-32p
(iv) Clerks Expenses Feb – August 2014@£57-42p
     (vi). Manston Hall Hire@£14-00p 

     (vii) DAPTC Course Fees for Cllr Mrs Stranger and Cllr Craven@£130-00p.

    (viii) Good Cllr Guides@£7-50p
Cllr Craven proposed “that cheques to the gross value of £590-52p should be approved for payment” Cllr Bone seconded and the vote was unanimous.

55. Matters Pertinent-  

a. Margaret Marsh Pond- The following email has been received from Mrs Phillipa Forest-  I seem to recall I raised this a while ago and obtained quotes for work needing to be carried out to keep the pond area up together but am aware that nothing has happened and I am not in a position to either fund or do the work myself any longer - these quotes obviously won't stand now as time has moved on but I would appreciate that this space be kept tidy and fit for purpose as a wildlife haven, if nothing else, having spent considerable time and money of my own on this over the years.  Hopefully funds were applied for within the most recent precept for this to be possible.
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55. Matters Pertinent-  

Cllr Mrs Stokes informed the meeting that when consulted last year the residents of Margaret Marsh did not want any further work to be carried out at the pond.  A local resident cuts the grass on the highway verge at the front of the pond. Cllr Mrs Stokes confirmed that she will consult with the local residents again and report back to the November meeting of the Parish Council.

b. Local Government Reorganisation in Dorset- Cllr Craven to represent the Parish Council at the workshop organised by DAPTC to be held at Blandford on the 20th September.
Closure: The meeting closed at 8.15pm   
Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday November 2016

Signed __________________________           Date_________________________

                                Chairman



